Executive Summary

Engage, formerly the Equal Brighton & Hove Employer Engagement Project, (OEEG) supports and coordinates employer engagement activities in the Brighton and Hove area (the City). 

The Project started in December 2005 and received funding through December 2007 to conduct a range of activities designed to strengthen the capacity of City organisations to work with businesses to create placement and/or source employment opportunities. 

The focus is on those individuals furthest from the labour market.  

The Project works with both employer engagement workers and with businesses to accomplish its aims.  

The creation of the Operational Employer Engagement Group (now Engage) is a key aspect of the Project’s work.  Target membership is workers from all organisations that directly engage with businesses to identify work placement and job opportunities.  

Engage membership has risen steadily from 23 organisations in March 2006 to a current level of 40.

Through Engage, the Project has successfully:

· Identified and disseminated best-practice

· Created standards and introduced a system of monitoring adherence

· Improved placement sourcing and maintenance

· Improved networking and partnership working

· Sourced/circulated over 180 placements

This has resulted in the provision of a more professional and coordinated service to businesses. Client service quality has also been improved, both in the provision of work placements and through members’ increased awareness of available services for their clients.

Activities directed towards area businesses include promotion of Engage member organisations’ work, raising awareness of employer engagement activities, education around work placements and support for businesses wishing to provide work placements.

The Project feeds directly into the City’s Workforce Development and Employer Engagement Strategy Group, providing a vital strategic link for Engage members to funding bodies.  It is managed by Claire Mitchell who has specialist skills and expertise in this field.

The Project seeks funding to continue its current services and to respond to the growing importance of employer engagement by providing additional, innovative services. The thrust of the justification for continuity is based on successes achieved to date, the existence of a base that can be built upon to achieve additional success, and the retrograde situation that will come about if the Project is not able to continue.

The cost of continuity is budgeted at £ 150,932.40. 
